         Research Riders Meeting

April 12, 2007
David Moczygemba, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order at Caliente Harley Davidson. There were fourteen members and between ten to sixteen guests. This was a very well attended meeting. The free pizza may have had some influence on those numbers.
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. The Treasurer’s report showed $902.90. This total was adjusted due to the purchase of a Research Riders banner (for use in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade) to a new balance of $806.78.
Business Section---There was a discussion about the St. Patrick’s Day Parade. There were many participants and everyone involved had a good time. Pictures from the ride are posted on our website—www.researchriders.org. 
The April 29th Credit Union Ride 4 Kids was discussed. Jonathon Matthews mentioned that the ride would be starting there at Caliente HD. He also told us that there would be many door prizes, Grady’s BBQ catered meal, and a Hill Country ride involved. The ride would end at Raymond Russell Park, Pavilion #2. There will be other Credit Unions participating in a chili cook-off in the park. So far, there are over $1600 worth of door prizes that will be available.
There was additional discussion of the Big Bend Ride, taking place in early May. It appears that there will be 18-19 attending with 11 bikes and several support vehicles. There will be much sightseeing along the way, not a hurried ride at all. Nightly stays in local hotels are planned, with the reservations lined up all ready. A Saturday Night Star Party at the observatory is planned, also. The ride reports from this ride should be available at the next meeting.
The River City Bike Fest was discussed. It takes place this weekend (April 13-15) at Rosedale Park. Also in this time frame is the South Padre Beach and Biker Festival down south.

Our guest speaker, Larry Ellis of SA Fun Machines then talked about the MSF courses offered by SA Fun Machines. He mentioned that they offer both the basic and the advanced courses. Usually the courses take place from 7:00 am until noon or 1:00 pm at the Alzafar Shrine Temple. He said that the courses were designed to be challenging, but not difficult. They include work on low speed maneuvers, risk awareness, countersteering, slalom course, etc. There was some discussion of having a course taught just for Research Riders, if the interest level was high enough. Stay tuned for more information along these lines.
Reminder: President Moczygemba is still open to suggestions concerning the criteria for this year’s Ride Across Texas.

At the conclusion of the meeting, (sorry, but I missed who made the motion to adjourn as well as the second), six of the guests stepped up and joined the group.

Welcome to the Research Riders goes out to:
Craig Gibson, James Wesley Mancillas, Marshall Williams, Richard Lopez, Robert West, and Susie Flores

